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           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
 
SUBJECT:  IRP Updates – Massachusetts Extension and Changes to California’s Cab 
                    Card 
 
Massachusetts 
 
Massachusetts is requesting that each jurisdiction delay enforcement for apportioned 
vehicles registered to Penske Truck Lease, Inc. up to July 20, 2011. All accounts have 
been renewed, but the carriers have not received the cab cards.  If you have any 
questions, please contact the Massachusetts Registry of Motor Vehicles IRP Department 
at (617) 351-9320. 
 
California 
 
To comply with requirements of the International Registration Plan and Performance 
Registration Information System Management, the California Department of Motor 
Vehicles made the following changes to California’s cab card: 

 In the upper left portion of the document, “Registrant” has been added after 
“Operator/Lessee”. 

 The USDOT number and the title of the registrant have been removed from the 
upper right portion of the document. 

 When a carrier provides notification that the carrier responsible for safety is 
expected to change during the registration period, the statement “The carrier 
responsible for safety is expected to change during the registration period” will 
be printed under “Carrier Responsible for Safety” in the bottom left portion of 
the document. 

 All references to a grace period have been removed from the document because 
California does not have a grace period.  



A sample of the revised cab card is attached for reference.   If you have any questions, 
please contact the IRP Policy Section of the California Department of Motor Vehicles at 
(916) 657-8244 between 8:00AM and 5:00PM PST Monday through Friday. 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff, including all road patrol 
enforcement.  Thank you.    
 

      Barbara J. Fiala 
      Commissioner 
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